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RE: Peaceful Valley Lake Estates Wastewater Treatment Facility, M0-0041467, Facility Plan Comments 

Dear Mr. Holmes: 

The Missouri Department of Natural Resources' (Depmtment) Water Protection Program has finalized the 
review of the Peaceful Valley Lake Estates Facility Plan submitted by Integrity Engineering on December 
09, 2013. Please respond to the following questions and comments below: 

I. It is my understanding that Peaceful Valley is interested in conducting a pilot project, which is not 
contemplated in the submitted Facility Plan. Within forty-five (45) days of receipt of this letter, 
please provide direction to the Department on what Peaceful Valley's intent with the submitted 
Facility Plan. 

2. Separate of the pilot project question, the Facility Plan includes an increase in design flow from 
40,750 to 71,800 gallons per day. An Antidegradation Review is required for all expanded 
discharges. The information provided in the submitted Facility Plan provides the necessary 
information for conducting an Antidegradation Review; however the Antidegradation Fonns need 
submitted. The Antidegradation Fonns are available on the Depa1tment's Antidegradation 
Implementation Page (http://dnr.mo.gov/env/wpp/pennits/antideg-implementation.htm): 

a. Water Quality Review Assistance/Antidegradation Review Request (Form: M0780-!893) 
b. Antidegradation Review Summary- Attachment A: Significant Degradation (Fonn: M0780-

2021) 

Construction, installation, expansion or modification of any collection system or wastewater treatment 
·facility is prohibited until a construction permit is issued by the Department, per 10 CSR 20-6.010( 4)(A). 
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If you have any questions or if you would like to schedule a meeting to discuss the project, please contact me 
at leasue.meyers@dm·.mo.gov, or Missouri Department of Natural Resources Water Protection Program, 
P.O. Box 176, Jefferson City, MO 65102-0176. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

WATER PROTECTION PROGRAM 

~Q.~ 
Leasue J.·Meyers, EIT · · 
Engineering Section 
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